

State of New Hampshire

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

CONCORD

Senator Jeanne Shaheen 506 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510

Senator Maggie Hassan 324 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510

Representative Ann McLane Kuster 320 Cannon House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Representative Chris Pappas 232 Cannon House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

September 24, 2021

Dear Senator Shaheen, Senator Hassan, Representative Kuster, and Representative Pappas,

We are writing to ask you to advocate on behalf of Granite Staters and oppose the federal mandates and restrictions coming from the Biden administration.

To shift the public's attention away from the growing crisis along our border, soaring inflation and the tragic mishandling of Afghanistan, the Biden administration reversed its position and rushed out a sweeping vaccine mandate. The details have been left up to the discretion of an unelected agency with no legislative authority. Who would be subject to the mandate, and who would be exempt? How would the Occupational Health and Safety Administration (OSHA) enforce it? Are we passing the costs of enforcement and testing on to our small businesses, which are already struggling to overcome the economic trauma of the past 18 months?

This latest attempt at federal control through OSHA is an egregious misstep in many ways. This mandate disregards the selflessness of our health care workers who are already in extremely short supply. It flies in the face of those who were deemed "essential" by the government and helped to keep Main Street businesses operating throughout the pandemic. Through this unilateral decision, workers will be forced to choose between self-governance and their jobs adding more causalities to the diminishing labor force and causing more businesses to close.

More than half of the population in New Hampshire has been vaccinated because of the steady leadership under Governor Sununu, active community outreach by Commissioner Shibinette and the New Hampshire

TDD Access: Relay NH 1-800-735-2964



State of New Hampshire

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

CONCORD

Department of Health and Human Services as well as Dr. Chan's thoughtful, commonsense approach to infectious disease control. With this model, our citizens have been given the tools needed to make informed medical decisions for themselves and their families. Resources are readily available to everyone, and anyone who wants the vaccine can now get it.

We have proven that mandates are not a practical way to vaccination success. We urge you, as our State Delegation in Washington, to oppose this massive overreach on businesses and employees across New Hampshire. We ask that you use the authority of Congress to demand oversight and accountability from an administration that is running on chaos and confusion. We need strong and effective leadership.

Granite Staters are angry about having their medical freedom taken away through government intrusion. This is not how we do business here in New Hampshire. Please make the right choice and stand up for the constituents you promised to represent.

Sincerely,

Representative Sherman Packard Speaker of the House Rockingham, District 5

Representative Steven Smith Deputy Speaker Sullivan, District 11

Representative Kimberly Rice Speaker Pro Tempore Hillsborough, District 37 Representative Jason Osborne Majority Leader Rockingham, District 4

Representative Laurie Sanborn Deputy Majority Leader Hillsborough, District 41

Representative Fred Doucette Deputy Majority Leader Rockingham, District 8

Representative Leonard Turcotte Majority Senior Advisor Strafford – District 4

Representative Andrew Renzullo Majority Senior Advisor Hillsborough – District 37

Representative Jeanine Notter Majority Whip Hillsborough – District 21